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Hey, this is Lindsay Dotzlaf and you are listening to Mastering Coaching
Skills episode 185.

To really compete in the coaching industry, you have to be great at
coaching. That’s why every week, I will be answering your questions,
sharing my stories, and offering tips and advice so you can be the best at
what you do. Let’s get to work.

Hey, coach, I have a short but powerful question for you today. Are you
ready? And before I tell you what the question is, I want you to know this is
a question for you and it’s also a question you can use with your clients, all
right? So this is like, I love to do this, it’s like a twofer. It’s like this is for you,
for your learning and whether or not you need it right now, great, but maybe
your clients do. And it’s a tool you can use with your clients.

So one thing I’ve been noticing recently, I’ve been having lots of
conversations just with colleagues, with friends, with clients, and there’s
kind of a thing happening right now, which I think is real, I don’t think it’s by
any means just thoughts. I think it’s a real thing where the entrepreneurship
climate is just shifting a little bit.

I also think that’s totally normal. Before I was a coach I owned another
business and I’ve just seen this happen. It’s like ups and downs, right? And
one thing that I have really been thinking about in my business is how do I,
as an entrepreneur, evolve to kind of match what people need right now
and what the climate is in the world?

And one thing I have noticed a lot, again, a lot of my friends, a lot of my
colleagues, whoever, my clients saying is it’s just not working. And it’s one
of two versions. It’s either it’s not working as in it’s never worked and I’ve
been trying the same thing over and over and over. Or I’ve been doing the
same thing for a long time and all of a sudden it’s not working and I don’t
want to make any changes.

So think about this for you, where is this happening for you? I’m sure we
can all think of this in some area of our life. Or think about if there’s a
specific client that comes up when you think this, right, when you think
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about this concept of just being not willing or not ready to make some
changes even when it’s not working.

And here’s my question for you, what are you willing to do? What are you
willing to do to create the results that you want? Now, before I did what I do
now, before I was teaching coaching skills and before this podcast I was a
general life coach. And my clients would come to me all the time, even
clients that I’d been coaching for a long time or they were new clients, but
they would come to me with, I’ve been trying this thing, like I am willing to
stay at it. I’ve been trying it for a really long time.

A lot of them were entrepreneurs, not coaches but all different types of
entrepreneurs. A lot of them I didn’t really know their business specifically
but I would just know, I would just coach them on their mindset, on all the
things that were happening.

And so it was always so interesting when I would see them come with like,
I’ve been working on this over and over and over for a year and I’m just,
like it’s exhausting and it’s not working.

And the braver I got as a coach, the more I would realize that the most
powerful thing you can ask that client is, why do you keep doing it then?
What are you willing to try? It’s not working, let’s just say it’s proven. You’ve
been trying it for a year, and I know this is true for some of you as coaches
because I’ve heard you say it, where you’re maybe talking about your
business or you're talking about some new thing that you want to create, or
something that you know you want to have down the line, and you just
keep going and going and you can coach yourself to stay with it.

And that’s amazing. It really is. Like that is truly a gift. And at some point
you want to ask yourself, and especially if this is coming up for you right
now with kind of the changing climate, what am I willing to do? Not like
what am I willing to do, I’m going to sell my soul. Not that kind of evil what
am I willing to do. But what am I willing to try? What am I willing to
experiment with? Where am I willing to get uncomfortable? Basically, like
how much willingness do I have to get this to work?
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And the interesting thing for me is to watch when it’s my colleagues, when
it’s people that I know they’ve been doing the same thing over and over
and over and it’s been working so well, and then it’s all of a sudden not.
Now, I’m not saying when something all of a sudden doesn’t work, that you
just immediately make a change. Maybe you do, but that’s not always the
answer. It could be an easy solution, right?

But when you're so willing to keep going, even when it starts not working
and then it continues not working and continues not to work, you just want
to question, what am I willing to try? How will I know if it’s time to make a
change? You just have to answer that for yourself. And that’s a question
you could ask your client, right? How will you know when it’s time to make a
change?

And the truth is that for most of us, even when things aren’t working, and
this is true for your clients too, we can have compassion for it. If you’ve
ever had a hard day, month, year, whatever in your business, you can
surely find compassion when a client is stuck doing the same things over
and over and over thinking they’re not working, but they’re willing to keep
going, or they’re scared to make changes.

You can certainly probably find some compassion for that because
sometimes the truth is it’s easier to keep doing what’s known, even when
it’s not working or when it has clearly stopped working, than it is to channel
the energy to ask yourself to find a new plan, right? And it doesn’t always
mean we’re going to throw it all out and make something totally new.

There are things right now that I’m trying in my business that are new.
They’re fun. This is one way to really think about it, like what could be fun?
How can I make this fun? If I am going to make changes, even if they feel
scary, what might feel fun? You could ask yourself that, ask your client that,
but to really just pause and say, what am I willing to try?

And just notice, for those of you paying attention to my business, it’s not
like I’m getting rid of offers, or like The Coach Lab is still thriving, right? I’m
still selling that. It’s not like I’m throwing everything out, but there are, I am

Mastering Coaching Skills with Lindsay Dotzlaf

https://www.lindsaydotzlafcoaching.com/podcast


Ep #185: One Question to Future-Proof Your Business

making subtle differences in the way I sell, in the way I market, and just
being a little more bold, making some changes.

So for you, what could that be? Where do you feel stuck right now? Where
are you stuck and you’re ignoring it, and you’re just going and going and
going, even though it isn’t working? And for some of you, I know because
I’ve been there, this is going to feel like a punch in the gut like, oh, she’s
right. I’m totally doing the same thing over and over and over, and it’s
definitely not working.

The uncomfortable thing to ask yourself is, what am I willing to change?
What am I willing to feel in order to make the changes? What am I willing to
try, even though I know it might not work, right? We can never know ahead
of time for sure what’s going to work, otherwise you would already be doing
that. But remind yourself also, if what you’re doing now isn’t working, why
wouldn’t you try something new?

Now, this is very different than trying something new and then waiting, not
waiting but sticking with it to see if it will work, right? Because there’s also
the other side of this, of course, the opposite, which is like try something
new, try something new, always something new, which kind of can keep
your audience a little confused, I think, if we’re talking about a coaching
practice.

Or it can just keep you confused, right? Keep you in constant new creation
mode instead of slowing down, trying things, really evaluating them, really
deciding if they’re working or not, and giving it time to work, and maybe
even asking yourself ahead of time, how long am I willing to give this to see
if it works?

When we try new things in my business, this is one question we answer. So
we’re trying some new, we’ve been trying some new things with ads, and
we’re just trying things, right? It’s like, how many times, like a masterclass
for example, how many times do I want to try one with this specific topic to
see if it goes well, right?
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Because one thing I’m doing is practicing them. So that means the first time
I deliver it might not be the absolute best. But how will I know with that first
one if it’s a good topic and I could just be better at it, or if it’s a bad topic
and I need to switch, right? These are the types of questions that we ask.
How long are we willing to give this to see if it works?

And sometimes that answer might be, like there might be some sort of time
constraint that you really are within. And sometimes there’s not. For those
of you, for example, who are building a business, and you’ve been at it for
a long time and you’re feeling really frustrated, and there’s not really a time
constraint besides just the arbitrary, like I set the goals and I want to get
there.

If that’s you, because I know this happens for so many of you, and I first
just want to say, it’s okay. You’ve got this. If you keep going, you can make
it work. But don’t lie to yourself and say it’s working if it’s not, right? You
might say, okay, what is working? Do an evaluation. What’s working? What
do I want to keep moving forward? And what’s really not working? How do I
know? What do I want to change?

And maybe just change one thing at a time. It might be one big thing. It
might be one small thing. If it makes you uncomfortable, that’s probably
good.

Okay, that’s it. That’s it for today. What are you willing to do, to try, to feel,
to experiment with? Ask yourself this question. Ask your clients this
question anytime you’re feeling stuck, or sometimes just for fun, even if
you’re not stuck. It’s just a fun question to ask. It can be uncomfortable
sometimes. Maybe it doesn’t always feel fun. It’s a great question to ask,
how about that? Sometimes it feels fun. Sometimes it doesn’t. See what
you come up with. I believe in you. I am cheering you on. You have no idea,
I am your number one fan. Promise.

All right, I’ll talk to you next week. Goodbye.

Thanks for listening to this episode of Mastering Coaching Skills. If you
want to learn more about my work, come visit me at
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lindsaydotzlafcoaching.com. That’s Lindsay with an A, D-O-T-Z-L-A-F.com.
See you next week.
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